
 

May 23, 2025  

 

Hon. Tom Cole     Hon. Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman      Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations  

U.S. House of Representatives    U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Stormwater Conveyance and Water Quality Improvement 

Project in fiscal year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of City 

of Lauderdale Lakes, FL, located at 4300 NW 36th Street, Lauderdale Lakes, FL 33319. The 

funding would be used for the rehabilitation of the Canal Bank Project would help repair, 

restore, and protect the canal network. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds 

because it is essential to remove pollutants that are harmful to water quality, stop land 

erosion and enhance flood control. 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes 

authorized in 42 U.S.C.5305 (a)(2). 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family. 

 

Sincerely,  

  

Sheila Cherfilus-McCormick 

Member of Congress   


